
 

 

 
                           MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
September 17, 2013 
StageCoach Tavern 

 
Attending:   Mayor Crumlish, Councilpersons Mitchell, Sprader, McCrary, and 

Hensley, Townsperson JoAnn Plucker 
Absent:   Councilperson Barran 

           
 

• The meeting was called to order with a quorum.  
 

• Councilperson McCrary made a motion to approve August minutes.  
Councilperson Hensley seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that 130 tickets to a goal of 300-400 have sold for the 

Progressive Dinner.  She reported that Southern Living would like to feature the 
Progressive Dinner in a Christmas Traditions article.  Mayor Crumlish reported 
that the Southern Living representative was very complimentary concerning the 
town’s website. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish asked the opinion of the Town Council on price of cookbook.  

Townsperson McCrary asked to table issue until there was an example to review. 
 

• Councilperson McCrary presented the financial report-see attached.  
 

• Councilperson McCrary presented the website visits & page views-see attached.  
Councilperson Mitchell asked about increasing the keywords on the appropriate 
town’s website pages to increase Google search for wedding venues. 

 
• Floodplain – no report 

 
• Councilperson Sprader reported that 4Site will be presenting a more detailed 

plan of entrance way to the County & State asking for full approval and 
cooperation to plan. 

 
• Councilperson Mitchell presented an idea to create a flyer for local businesses to 

promote Brick Church rental and to answer frequently asked questions. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish reported that she will be attending the following meetings:  North 
AL Mayors Association Dinner on Thursday, September 19th and TARCOG’s 
Annual Meeting on Tuesday, September 24th. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish reported that she had a conversation with Mr. Milton Yarbrough 
regarding what appeared to be new construction of a structure on his property.  



 

 

During the conversation, it was discovered that the construction was on a 
preexisting structure that was initiated prior to the 2003 zoning ordinance. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported the potential need for a Disaster Plan Coordinator. 

 
• Order was suspended. 

 
• Townsperson JoAnn Plucker and Councilperson Mitchell reviewed preliminary 

results of town survey.  Extensive discussion ensued. 
 

• Order was resumed. 
 

• Councilperson Hensley made a motion to adjourn.  Councilperson Sprader 
seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                         
 Nikki Sprader 


